
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 OCTOBER 2006


COS.   /06

HOUSING CAPITAL PROGRAMME PROGRESS REPORT

The Housing Services and Health Partnerships Manager (Mr Taylor) presented Report DS.70/06, which included Report DS.58/06 which had been considered by the Executive on 25 September 2006 (EX.206/06).  The report provided an update on progress with projects as part of the Housing Capital Programme and sought approval for the release of capital funding allocated for 2006/07 for the delivery of the Housing Strategy.  The Executive had agreed:

“1.
That progress on the Housing Capital Programme be noted.

2. 
That capital funds totalling £1,250,000 allocated for the financial year 2006/07 to the Housing Strategy programme be released with expenditure closely monitored by the Capital Projects Board and details of any major variations reported back to the Executive.

3. That the current estimated re-profiling of the 5 year programme be noted.”

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
There was some concern that the re-profiling of the 5 year programme may backload the expenditure to the later years, with a risk that the money may not be spent before the programme ends. Members emphasised the importance of the re-profiled programme being realistic and achievable.   They stressed that the Housing Strategy and Action Plan would need to be amended to reflect this re-profiling and the Committee would appreciate an early opportunity to consider the amended Strategy.

Mr Taylor outlined the reasons for the re-profiling of the programme.  He explained that many of the projects have long lead in times for adequate planning of the projects and negotiations with the different parties involved.  Once the projects are up and running there is expenditure of the allocated budget.  He then referred to specific examples of this process through the Decent Homes Project and the Group Repair Scheme in Denton Holme.

In response to a Member’s question on why the money cannot be spent in the earlier years, Mr Taylor responded that there can be instances where funding is allocated in the form of grants, but the building sector may not have the capacity to undertake the work within the desired timescales.

Mr Taylor acknowledged that the Action Plan is moving from the aspirational to the delivery stage and it would need to be reviewed.  The Action Plan would then be reported back to this Committee.

(b)
In response to a Member’s question about the timescale for the commencement of the work on the Denton Holme Group Repair Scheme, Mr Taylor advised that there would be some slippage and that the work should now commence in March 2007.

The Director of Community Services added that the Council now has an Officer Capital Projects Board, which would monitor, amongst other things, the Housing Capital Programme Projects.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the above comments be referred to the Executive who be informed that the Committee notes the re-profling of the 5 year programme and welcomes the release of the £1,250,000 allocated for the financial year 2006/07; and

(2)  That when the Committee next carries out monitoring of the Housing Strategy Action Plan, it has the opportunity to consider the updated Strategy and Plan  and receives an update on the re-profiling and project delivery issues arising from the changes in projected year on year spend.







